Racers Under the Son

General Meeting Minutes

July 11, 2011 at Fuddruckers, Buena Park

7:00pm – Scott shared a devotion from Deuteronomy 28:2-8 … God’s blessing upon RUTS as we obey His commands.

Recording Secretary – Barbara Wiltsey

A motion was made to approve June minutes as written.  Motion carried.  Members are encouraged to read the minutes posted on website.
Treasurer - Janet Harris: (not present – Sonny read report)

· Present Balance: $10,223.13

· Total Income: $29,140.71

· Total Expenses: -$25,385.03

· Net Total: 3,755.68

· Last Year’s Balance: $11,429.14

· Scott highlighted Meltdown income/expense report.  Amount about the same as last year but members are encouraged to be thrifty for 2012 and sell more apparel.  

· Expecting $800 refund from ambulance.

· Discussed insurance costs.  Not expecting any refund.

Correspondence – Annie Mills 
· Nothing to report at this time.

Competition - George Green 

· There will be a racers meeting on Saturday, August 13th in Hesperia area.  Location and time to be announced.  Pit needs and racing will be discussed.  Everyone invited.
District 37 – Julie Angell

· Nothing new to report
· Julie requested a second person as D37 representative in case she’s unable to make the meetings.  Would prefer someone very familiar with racing.
· It was understood that cost recovery amount quoted is an estimate.
· John Wiltsey said that Larry Blaine asked him to bring our paperwork to him for appropriate handling before sending it to BLM.
Supplies/Apparel - Danny Zierau 
· Danny has 6 jerseys left to sell.  Discussed how many more to buy.  Last year 25 were purchased but were requested ahead of time.  

· Danny will pass around list to sign up for a jersey at cost of $50/each plus tax.  Must order a minimum of 25 for best price.

· Danny introduced a ‘to go box’ including order sheet for product purchase and stamped envelope to be mailed to Janet with payment enclosed.
Meltdown Update

· John gave highlights of race weekend.

· There were good reports on D37 website for both race and Saturday night event.

· Band (Shachah) was not just background music but really engaged audience.

· Concern that dual start was too close.  Suggested that racers begin together but go opposite directions or have a staggered start.  Either way will require enough help so it’s not too taxing for check captains.

· Main complaints from racers were too much dust, some racers crossed over to wrong course, start lines need extra help.

· Course layout was great.

· Package deal was especially well received.

· Should begin now to recruit course captains.

· Will create manual for 2012.  Officers and members should type instructions for specific roles and submit them electronically to Barbara Wiltsey.

· Some prefer work weekend one week ahead but others liked it 2 weeks ahead.

· Art will train another member to do sound check for 2012 race so he can work at a check.  Will continue to set up stakes, etc.

· Information about clean up on Sunday must be communicated better in 2012.

· Sweep riders MUST carry AMA card and be experienced riders.  Prefer racers.  Nick will begin recruiting for next year.

· Randy suggested using voice recorder at checks.

· There are not enough people to have 4 checks.

· Some radios did not work well.  Should have chargers next year.  Julie will take radio concerns to D37.  Large radio should be with referee.

· John encouraged long-standing members to help course and check captains find ‘staff’.

· Possible to lengthen time of race a few minutes for slower racers to enjoy more riding time?  Or to have shorter courses?

· Friday night meeting for 2012 race will be held early (8pm) with just course captains and teams.  General meeting will be held an hour later (9pm) for further assignments.

· Will include Meltdown 2012 discussion at each meeting beginning August.

25th Anniversary ideas for 2012 Meltdown

· Discussed theme:  “1987”

· Vintage race after kids race with pre ’87 bikes, vehicles

· Silver anniversary tray as trophies

· Give free race to #1 plate in 1987.

· Sonny or Eddie can bring all Meltdown shirts to display at sign-ups.

· Courses can be reversed for 2012.

Goals for 2011
· Membership growth – Membership to 150 … continue sharing new ideas.

· Ministry – New serving opportunities, including photographers.  Let Scott know of interest.  
· Relationships – Continue PURPOSEFULLY building AUTHENTIC fellowship opportunities.
Upcoming Meetings/Rides

· August general meeting at 7pm at Fuddruckers, Monday, August 1st 

· No officers meeting in July.

· July 15-17 Kennedy Meadows … Trail boss:  Phil Brillinger

· Racer/Pit Meeting Saturday, August 13th.  Location and time to be announced.

· Next Officers Meeting to be held Monday, August 15th at the Harris residence.

· Pool party scheduled for Saturday, August 20th.

Scott held a raffle for attending members with leftover donations!  

Prayer:

· Springer family who lost their son recently 

· Janet’s health

· Albert (friend of Walker’s) who was in an accident

Meeting adjourned at 9:30.

Respectfully Submitted by Barbara Wiltsey, Recording Secretary

